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Abstract 

This empirical investigation examines variations in 
measures of task-complexity as a result of using dif­
ferent conjoint vignettes. The two most commonly used 
conjoint vignette techniques for stimulus description 
are comparatively evaluated: Two-Factor-Evaluation and 
Multiple-Factor-Evaluation Vignette Techniques. The 
empirical findings on the comparative analysis on task­
complexity in conjoint vignettes and their implications 
for market-researchers and users of conjoint analysis 
are also discussed. 

Introduction 

It is often argued that marketing questionnaires and 
interviews are not apt for studying consumer behavior 
and attitudes because of unreliable and biased self­
reported responses. The reason most frequently cited 
is that judgments required of respondents are often 
suspect from an interpretative point of view. To 
correct this problem in survey research, the use of 
vignettes--systematic descriptions of concrete situa­
tions--is being suggested as a means of producing more 
valid and reliable measures of respondent opinion than 
the simpler abstract/ambiguous questions more typical 
of opinion surveys (Alexander and Becker 1978). 

The use of vignettes in survey research is strongly 
advocated in some social science literature (Nosanchuck 
1972; Rossi et al. 1974). To date most uses of vignett­
es have been confined to certain areas of experimental­
social-psychological research. However, in marketing 
research (with advert of conjoint analysis and related 
techniques) vignettes have generally come to stand for 
short descriptions of a product, product concept, 
and/or consumer/marketing situations which contain pre­
cise references to what are thought to be the most 
critical attributes in the choice-making process of 
respondents (Hauser and Urban 1977). 

The main advantages offered by the use of vignettes in 
marketing are: (a) simple, abstract, and direct ques­
tions about marketing situations are avoided where 
respondents impute such information themselves, 
(b) marketing stimuli are made as concrete and detailed 
as possible, (c) stimuli presentation is standardized 
across all respondents. Therefore, higher homogeniety 
of perceptions can be obtained, (d) respondents tend to 
view the stimuli to be more realistic and their tasks to 
be more interesting and less fatiguing. 

Vignettes in Conjoint Analysis 

Most conjoint analysis studies in marketing have uti­
lized vignettes which are generally hypothetical stimu­
lus descriptions. This offers an added advantage of 
allowing the researcher to compare predicted behavior 
with the ac tua 1 respondent behavior toward real prod­
ucts, etc. Also, this may be the only option because of 
the limited number of brands available in a product 
category with which a respondent may be familiar. But, 
perhaps the most interesting aspect of the vignette 
technique in conjoint analysis is that it makes possi­
ble an analysis of the effects on respondents' judg­
ments by systematically varying the attributes used in 
marketing-situation description. There are two major 
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conjoint vignette techniques used to vary the key attri­
butes for a stimulus description: (a) two-factor-evalu­
ation (TFE) conjoint vignette technique, (b) multiple­
factor-evaluation (MFE) conjoint vignette technique. 

In the TFE vignette approach, marketing situations/prod­
uct concepts are described in terms of pairs of attri­
butes and the respondent is required to provide prefer­
ences/judgments for all possible combinations of levels 
generated from a pair of attributes. This vignette 
methodology is also referred to as the "trade-off proce­
dure" by Johnson (1974). The other parallel method, MFE 
involves presenting the respondents with a number of 
vignettes where each one has been described in terms of a 
specified level for each attribute or factor. Vignette 
procedure of this type in conjoint analyaia has been 
advocated by Green and Rao (1971) and Green and Wind 
(1975). 

There are different claims being made regarding the 
superiority of alternative conjoint vignette techniques. 
Several questions can be raised with respect to differ­
ences among the MFE and TFE vignette techniques. For a 
detailed treatment and discussion on this aspect, the 
reader is referred to studies by Colberg (1978), Green 
and Srini vasan (1978), Jain et al. (1979), and Segal 
( 1979). However, the task complexity presented in al­
ternative MFE and TFE vignettes can be a basis of 
preference for one technique over the other. This is 
specially true if the response time and ita auociated 
field costs are going to be a determining factor in a 
given research investigation. 

The variable of task complexity can be operationalized 
by using the response time as a proxy variable and to 
examine differences in response time between the alter­
native vignette methods. The purpose of this study is to 
document the existance and distribution of task-com­
plexity presented in alternative conjoint vignettes. 

Research Procedure 

A convenience sample of approximately 100 undergraduate 
students was selected for the empirical investigation. 
Because of 16 incomplete responses, only 84 were usable 
for data analysis. This represented a 84% response-rate 
which is what was expected. To enhance the validity of 
the study, the choice situation selected was determina­
tion of student housing preferences for apartments. 
Three apartment attributes were considered to be im­
portant for apartment selection. They were: (a) size 
of the apartment (described in terms of number of bed­
rooms), (b) price of the apartment (described in terms 
of monthly rental fee), and (c) location of the apart­
ment (described in terms of distance to campus). 

As a part of the research experiment, each respondent 
supplied rank ordered preference judgments for all pairs 
of apartment-attribute-levels (TFE vignette procedure). 
Each respondent was also asked to take a note of the time 
when they started the task and also to make a note of the 
ending time. All these respondents also provided data 
via MFE vignette method by sorting and arranging all 
possible combinations of apartment vignette& (given on a 
3x5 card) in their order of preference. respondents 



also took a note of beginning and ending times for the 
MFE vignette task. Both vignette tasks were randomly 
assigned so as to avoid any order bias. Each respondent 
performed an intervening task (filling out a short 
questionnaire on background information) prior to sup­
plying data via each vignette method. It was hoped this 
will prevent the halo effect resulting from responding 
to several variations of vignettes on the same topic. 

Data Analysis and Results 

The data analysis assumes that the variable of response 
time is directly proportional to the underlying vari­
able of task-complexity. The higher (lower) the amount 
of time taken by the respondent to complete a task, the 
higher (lower) the complexity related to that task or 
vignette. Vignette complexity is defined from the 
respondent's point of view. 

Summary measures on response times for alternative 
vignette techniques are displayed in Table 1. As shown 

TABLE 1 

SUMMARY COMPARISON OF DIFFERENCES IN LEVELS OF 
RESPONSE TIME (IN MINUTES) AND PAIRED t-TEST FOR 

DIFFERENCES BETWEEN MFE-RESPONSE TIME AND 
TFE-RESPONSE TIME 

(n•84) 

St. Significance** 
Variable* Mean Error t-Value =0.01 

RTMFE 11.09 0.49 NA NA 

RTTFE 5.14 0.22 NA NA 

DIFTIME 5.95 0.46 12.75 sig. 

* RTMFE = Response time for MFE vignettes 
RTTFE = Response time for TFE vignettes 
DIFTIME (dt) Difference in response time 

(RTMFE-RTTFE) 

=0.05 

NA 

NA 

sig. 

** Significance is tested with the following t critical 
values (two-tailed tests): 

t c 

t. 
c 

0.01 and 60 d.f.) 2.660 

0.05 and 60 d.f.) 2.000 

in the table the mean response time value for the MFE 
vignette procedure is 11.09 minutes and the comparative 
average time taken by subjects for the TFE vignette 
procedure is 5.14 minutes. Therefore, on an average, 
respondents took approximately twice as much time to 
complete the MFE vignette task as they did for the TFE 
vignette task. 

The maximum time taken by a subject to complete the MFE 
vignette was 25 minutes. However, the least amount of 
time taken by a subject to complete either task was only 
two minutes. This indicates that there were variations 
and individual differences with respect to the time 
taken by a respondent to complete either task. There­
fore, some measures of relative dispersion in response 
time must also be examined. The Coefficient of Varia­
tion ( ) as a measure of dispersion reported in Table 
1 is very comparable for both vignette techniques: 
40.16% for MFE and 39.16% for TFE. This indicates that 
the degrees of dispersion in response time as a percent 
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of the average response time for both techniques were 
comparable. 

Even though no specific null and alternative hypotheses 
were formulated, the differences in response times for 
alternative conjoint vignette techniques can be statis­
tically evaluated. A paired t-test was used for this 
purpose and the difference in response time (d ) was 
calculated for each respondent by using the equAtion: 
d = (response time for MFE vignette task--response 
trme for TFE vignette task). Under the null hypothesis 
(H0 ) d = 0. All relevant statistics to perform the t­
test ana the results of the test are reported in Table 
1. 

The mean difference (d t.) between the levels of two 
response times is 5.95 m~nutes with a standard devia­
tion of 4.27 minutes. The null hypothesis is tested for 
both assumed alpha risk levels of 0.01 and 0.05. Null 
hypothesis (H0 ) is rejected at each level of signifi­
cance and as a result alternative hypothesis (HA) is 
accepted. Therefore, results from the paired t-test 
indicate that the levels of response time reported for 
the MFE and TFE vignette tasks differ significantly (on 
an average basis). As a result of this, it can be said 
that levels of task complexity presented in each con­
joint vignette set vary significantly. 

Conclusions and Implications 

Results from this empirical investigation can now be 
summarized. Major findings on the issue of conjoint 
vignette task-complexity are: (a) on an average basis, 
respondents took approximately twice as much time to 
complete the MFE vignette task as they did for the TFE 
vignette task, (b) the degree of variability is re­
sponse time as a percent of average time was equivalent 
for both conjoint vignettes, and (c) the levels of 
task-complexity in alternative conjoint vignettes vary 
significantly and a MFE conjoint vignette is found to 
be more complex than a TFE conjoint vignette. 

The empirical findings on the comparative analysis on 
task-complexity in conjoint vignettes are conclusive 
and have implications for the applied market research­
ers that must be noted carefully. Since, the respon­
dents, on the average, took twice as long to complete 
the MFE task (as they did to complete an equivalent TFE 
task), the MFE conjoint vignette is found to be more 
complex than the TFE vignette task. These findings are 
in congruence with the ones reported by Colberg (1977). 
Since the response time (and associated interviewing 
coste) can be a critical factor, it is recommended that 
market researchers should use the TFE conjoint vignett­
es to gather conjoint data. However, it is possible to 
cut response time and associated interviewing costs for 
the MFE vignette techniques by using some sort of 
fractional factorial designs (Green 1974). 

Even though the results of this empirical investigation 
are conclusive, but any generalization must be tempered 
with caution because of several reasons. First, cri­
teria other than response time must also be considered 
before any particular conjoint vignette technique is 
recommended (Segal 1979). Second, response time (task­
complexity) is clearly a function of the number of 
attributes and the levels per attribute used in the 
study. Therefore, generalizations must be limited to 
the problem-context and size of the empirical investi­
gation. Lastly, operationalization of the variable of 
task-complexity via response time may be oversimpli­
fied. Future researchers must evaluate the issue of 
task-complexity from consumers' information-processing 
point of view. 
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